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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL1 MAY 2019, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies,  Angela Evans,  Valerie George, Julian George (Chair), County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).
APOLOGIES
Cllrs Nicholas Lloyd , Geoffrey Harries
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Julian George (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 6 March 2019..
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.
MATTERS ARISING

Condition of road running through Rickeston

The Clerk advised the Council that Gordon Smith had emailed to thank them for the their support in requesting signage to stop large vehicles using the road and to thank County Councillor Peter Morgan for facilitating their quick response.
AGENDA ITEMS

Election of Chair and Vice Chair

Councillors were asked for their proposals for the appointment of Chair.   Cllr Angela Evans proposed Cllr Julian George remained as Chair for a further year and Cllr Ron Davies seconded.  Cllr Julian George accepted the appointment.
Councillors were asked for their proposals for the appointment of Vice Chair.   Cllr Angela Davies proposed Cllr Ron Davies and Cllr Valerie George seconded.  Cllr Ron Davies accepted the appointment.

Councillor Vacancy
Councillor Geoff Harries and Nicky Lloyd have been unable to attend meetings for the last 6 months.

Cllr Geoff Harries has been absent due to sickness and cllr Nicky Lloyd has been absent due to his shift work coinciding with meeting dates.  

The Council decided unanimously that due their reasons for absence they would like them to continue in their posts for the forthcoming year. 

Pembrokeshire Community Delivery Project

 The Clerk circulated the Community Delivery Project document received from Pembrokeshire County Council.

Pembrokeshire County Council advised all Town and Community Councils that their Community Delivery Project had been approved by the Council's Cabinet on the 2 July 2018.  The project is seeking community support for various ' non-statutory services'  which otherwise might be at risk of being withdrawn.    For example, Public toilets, Play Parks, Gardens and Open Spaces.   

They point out that Community delivery is not new and there are many examples of communities taking on these services and managing their green spaces.  The main options are:

· County Council continues to maintain the service with the Town and Community Councils meeting the cost;

· Maintenance responsibility being transferred to Town and Community Councils;

· A full asset transfer to the Town and Community Councils takes place.

Where the Town and Community Council does not wish to take on the responsibility the County Council will likely place the asset into minimal maintenance or declare it surplus to requirements where practical to do so.

Meetings will be held with Town and Community Councils over the coming months in order that services that the Council is going to take over can be factored in to their precept for 2020/21.

They advised Community delivery is about giving local people greater control in the future of their area.
Review of Standing Orders and Internal Controls

The Clerk circulated the up to date Standing Orders and Internal Controls for comments and/or amendments.  No amendments were put forward and Julian George (Chair) proposed these were adopted and Cllr Valerie George seconded.

Annual Return for the Year End 31 March 2018

The Clerk advised that Joan Scarratt had carried out the Internal Audit as per the terms of reference agreed with the Council and presented a copy of the Annual Return for acceptance by the Council and signing by the Chair.

IRP / Councillors' Expenses
The Clerk requested those Councillors who wish to receive the £150 expenses for 2018/2019 year end, as recommended by the Independent Remuneration Panel, provide their NI number for enrolling on the Council's PAYE System.   Those Councillors not wishing to receive the allocation should advise her accordingly.  She also asked that anyone wishing to claim Care Costs for the same period to please submit their claim before the end of the month.

Councillors were then asked to vote as to whether they wished the Council to make available annual payments for Special Duties, mileage for Council business trips, Overnight stays if required for meetings and Financial loss payments.

Councillors proposed that it was not necessary to make these funds available for the next financial year.

Planning Applications

There were no Planning Applications for consultation this month.

FINANCE REPORT

	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	March Salary
	   99.28
	 

	April Salary
	 102.70
	  

	HMRC (Jan, Feb, Mar)
	   75.27
	

	TOTAL
	277.25
	

	
	
	

	CREDITS
	 
	

	PCC First Precept Payment
	 1347.00
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3 JULY AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Julian George [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


